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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 3 DISTRICT 22
CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict22.org

NEWSLETTER  DECEMBER 2008
PRESIDENT: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Gail Abbott (HM 3849 3995)

CALENDAR
DECEMBER
7th Christmas Function
8th Dinner Meeting
MARCH 2009
5TH  International Women’s Day Dinner

22nd  Area Meeting
APRIL 2009
26th  High Tea at Janet’s
SEPTEMBER 2009

25-27TH District Conference
DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 8th DECEMBER
VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel
TIME
6.30 for 7 pm
Please send apologies to Phillipa by Thursday 4TH DECEMBER
Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS FOR DECEMBER
Many Happy Returns to 
Margaret for the 22nd and Beverley for the 25th
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

The club hosted Area 3 Director Janet Burrage at our last dinner meeting and I am sure we all enjoyed meeting her and listening to the plans that are being made for our new District 22. Hopefully a number of us will be free to travel to Townsville next September for the first conference of District 22.

Congratulations to Anita Plath who has taken on the job of President of the Redland City Chamber of Commerce. Anita stepped up to the role when the previous President resigned suddenly. Anita joins an elite group, she is the fourth female to take on the Presidency of the Chamber, and she is the fourth Zontian after Kath McNeilly, Lorraine Stansfield and Philippa Donaldson.

Laurie Trotter continues to improve and is in Rehabilitation at the Princess Alexandra Hospital. She has received our flowers and asked for a camera to be brought up so that she can photograph them. She was also thrilled to receive our card.

Many thanks to Judith Trevan-Hawke for hosting a Body Shop party at her home recently. Thanks to everyone who supported us and purchased enough goods to allow some lovely gifts to be added to our IWD raffle next year. Thanks also to Judith’s husband and father for waiting so patiently for us to stop chatting. I have to admit I like the idea of Christmas shopping with a glass of bubbly and no crowds. Judith will talk figures at the meeting.

I hope everyone has been able to bring along non-perishable goods for our donations to Maybanke and Silky Oaks Children’s Haven. If you have some goodies to bring to the December meeting, please arrive at 6.30 pm so that we can present the hampers promptly at 7 pm. 

We decided at the board meeting that we would not schedule a gathering for Australia Day 2009. It will be a long weekend so many of us will be away. It has been suggested that any member planning an outing on the day, and who would welcome company, send out an email with an invitation and details. 

We will need to know the number of Club members intending to go to Stephanie Kratzmann’s wedding on the 7th February so that we can RSVP for January. If you are not going to be at the December meeting, please make sure you contact Janet Mylne so that you can be included. We have heard from Chris Baggarley that her daughter has been married, and with Uni exams at the same time, Chris deserves some relaxation. 

The next function is our Mystery Coach Tour for our Christmas Party. It will start and finish at my home, 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale on Sunday 7th December, meet here at 2 pm. It is BYO drinks if you want them with the coffee and cake that will be supplied here to finish off the evening. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish members and their families a Safe and Happy Christmas from my family to yours. Let us all hope that 2009 is a better year for us all. At this time of year I always reflect a bit on what is happening in my life (another birthday does that every time) and I must say that I cherish my life and would not change anything. I particularly love the camaraderie that we enjoy in our very special club and we must not forget our Hon Zons, they are special too.

Seasons Greetings

From Margaret Finegan.

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 
.

Our Christmas outing will be on Sunday 7th December. It will be a mystery tour by bus starting at Margaret Finegan’s home at 2.00and returning to Margaret’s at the end of the tour. We will be serving coffee and cake at Margarets. Please bring any other drinks you may want. 
There are still seats available on the bus. If any member would like to invite some friends please let Marilyn know as soon as possible.

Please think about collecting items for our Christmas Hampers. Items to be brought to the December meeting.
We would ask everyone to try to arrive at 6.30 on Monday 8th so we can sort out the Christmas Hampers. We would like to present these before we start the meeting.
STATUS OF WOMEN

Nicole Farlow, our YWPA winner, will be invited to speak at the December meeting.
UNITED NATIONS
Plans are underway for our International Women’s’ Day Dinner

GENERAL NEWS 

There will be a motion put to the meeting on 8th December.

Next board meeting is to be held at Gail Abbott’s on 2nd February 2009.
                A Worldwide Service Organisation of Executives in Business and the Professions             working together to Advance the Status of Women
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